CRB News
Scottish Vetting & Barring

The Scottish Protecting Vulnerable Groups (PVG) scheme was launched at the end of February, introducing two barring lists which will be the Scottish equivalent to the Children and Adults Barred Lists currently administered by the ISA for England, Wales and Northern Ireland. 
From 28th February applicants must complete question A30, which asks “Do you have a Scottish vetting and barring number?”

If the answer is “yes” they must provide their Scottish vetting and barring number at A31.

The applicant and ID Checkers guides have both been updated and are available on BSO.  Please ensure you provide this updated guidance to applicants when issuing a CRB application form.

Ineligible Applications

The CTB are continuing their programme of work to question the submission of ineligible applications and have reminded us of the importance of completing the position applied for field correctly, in particular making it clear that a position is school based.  Some are obvious such at teacher, but many are not so please ensure that you add school to the post title for such posts eg school caretaker, school classroom assistant etc.  This will prevent the CRB having to make further contact with us to clarify the role, or question the eligibility of the application, all of which delay the application.
ID Fraud

Over the last 2 years the CRB and Metropolitan Police have been working closely together to ensure that criminals do not obtain and use counterfeit documents to gain employment with vulnerable groups and children.  

Both the CRB and Police fully appreciate that detecting counterfeit documents can be difficult, as the quality of some counterfeit documents can be of a very high standard. To help you identify counterfeit documents, the CRB have launched a new, improved Identity Verification Advice page on their website.  

We would very much recommend that document checkers make themselves familiar with these pages and the advice contained within.  To visit the website, please go to www.crb.homeoffice.gov/id.

